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U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
28th November 2017
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Jude Williams


	Present: Mike Clark,;Julie Allder; Val Baxter; Chris Olley; Brenda Bingham; Chris Olley

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Nick Wright; Diane Worland; Tonia Sharp; Tessa Bidgood



	AGENDA

	

	1. Apologies 

2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4. Review of last monthly meeting

5. Sub-committee reports

6. Update on plans for the December meeting and the Pantomime (MC, CO)

7. Update on Beacon system progress (VB, TS)

8. Complementary Study Day (JW)

9. Succession planning (JW)

10. Progress with website issues (BB, MC)

11.  Hearing issues (JW)

12. Links with Birmingham University (MC)

13. Non-U3A members to events

14.Speakers for the AGM (MC)

15. A.O.B

16. Next Meeting



	MINUTES
	

	1
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

The minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
3.3 (Sept meeting) DW to circulate welcome leaflet

3.11 (Sept meeting) Antoinette has been off sick so MC will try to contact her to discuss the All Saints hearing loop.

CO said that there is to be a meeting re guidelines for personal liability and insurance cover on Jan 17th.  JW agreed to attend as well and suggested doing some research from U3A around policies etc.

15.2 (Sept meeting) TB has circulated the original list of equipment but further work is needed to locate all the items and to add on recent additions.
	DW

MC

CO JW

Next agenda

TB 



	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The talk given by a representative of The Samaritans was excellent, well delivered and very interesting.


	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports

Social – 
There was still confusion about how the booking for theatre trips worked and if some people had longer notice of theatre trips before others. The trips go in the newsletter.

Interest groups - 
When new groups are set up it would be good if accessible venues are considered.  JW suggested a discussion about this at the January meeting.
JA reported that an Art Appreciation Group is to hold its inaugural meeting on Dec 4th.  

A new group leader for Drawing for Absolute Beginners is needed. To be advertised in newsletter. In the absence of a group leader one possibility might be to have a joint meeting of the two drawing groups and the craft group in one big room. Kings Norton U3A hire one large room and hold three groups in that room.  This enables groups to exchange ideas and see what others are doing and saves room hire costs.

The two Digital Photography groups have agreed to combine.

The Gardening Group is looking for a new leader.  Marian Fearon will be sent a card to formally thank her for all her hard work.

JA said that Paul Hunt is having a get-together for all the Book Groups in January.

Finance - 
TB not present
Membership –
There are currently 551 members.

	January agenda item
MC
CO


	6.
	Update on the December meeting and the Pantomime
DW has booked the refreshments, time to be checked.

Committee is to arrive at early.  Santa hats are to be worn.

MC will do the notices and then had over to Paul Hunt.

FG will do the sound and projection.
Pantomime – 64 tickets have been sold.  Re budgeting, the expenditure is low so should be no problem.
	MC to ask PH



	7.
	Beacon system update
BB identified that sending more than 50 emails has caused some to be received as SPAM.  JW will send out an email as a test
	JW

	8.
	Complementary Therapy Study Day
Janet Jones asked if U3A would financially support a day at the Buddhist Centre.  The cost of the Leader is £100 and the venue £130.  TB found a precedent with the Local History group in 2016 when they had an outside speaker and opened the meeting up to all members.  It was agreed but funding was not needed.
If many groups were to request this support there could be financial implications for membership fees.  Other groups have had a tutor or a guided tour and divided the cost between attendees. 

JW suggested that we agree to pay for the venue and update the existing protocol. This was agreed.
	Next agenda


	9.
	Succession planning
JW, TS and VB are all due to leave the committee in May 2018.  MC said that it is preferable for the Chair to be an existing Committee Member.

If any other Committee Member is not intending to stand it is requested that the committee be informed as soon as possible.


	Next agenda 

	10.
	Progress with website issues
Frank Gresham and Anne Smyth have offered to manage the website. FG has more experience than AS. MC to ask AS if she is willing to be trained and act as back up to FG.  FG, John Beavan and AS are to meet.  It was suggested that FG and AS also meet VB and/or TS to discuss the Beacon system.


	MC

VB

	11.
	Hearing issues
Fourteen members have responded.  MC is still trying to speak with Antoinette about the All Saints hall’s loop system.  JW described a small microphone that can be placed on a table for use with groups.  The package of microphone and one receiver is £595.82 excluding VAT (£714.98 with VAT) and £135 for an extra receiver.  JW will ask TB to order one.
	JW TB



	12.
	Link with Birmingham University
MC said five people had volunteered to join the working group and three attended a meeting to discuss what was wanted.  MC has contacted Birmingham University and will send information to them.


	MC


	13.
	Non-U3A members to events

	Next agenda

	14.
	Speaker for AGM

	Next agenda

	15.
	A.O.B.
None


	

	16.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 19th December.  
BB to bring refreshments. 

	


2

